
Ballot for Congregational Meeting June 19, 2022 for approval of adding solar panels to church roof
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Recommendation to Add Solar Electricity to Our Meetinghouse.

We, the Creation Care Committee, recommend to the congregation that solar panels be added to our
meetinghouse roof. This recommendation comes after two information and discussion sessions with the
congregation and is based on environmental and financial considerations. Please read this recommendation and
send your response (email, snail mail, phone or church mailbox) to Marvin Hall by Monday, June 13.

Marvin Hall

480 Rock Rd

State College, PA 16801
814-777-1008
mhh2@psu.edu

|:| | affirm the addition of solar panels

|:| | do not affirm the addition of solar panels

Why we recommend adding solar panels?

Environment - We believe that the continued use of fossil fuels for energy is extremely detrimental to God'’s
Creation. While adding solar panels to the meetinghouse will not have much impact on global warming, itis a
symbolic gesture showing that we care about God’s Creation and are doing our part to help save it. We believe
that leading by example is a key tenet of the Mennonite faith.

Economics - Our meetinghouse is currently an all-electric (derived from fossil fuels) building with average
annual energy use, pre-pandemic, of 46,832 KWh. We currently pay 12.4¢ per KWh or $5800 per year (5483
per month) for electricity. The proposed solar panel system would generate approximately 27,000 KWh
annually and reduce our annual electric bill by nearly 60% or $3360 per year ($280 per month).

How much would the solar panels cost?

Replacing shingles on East half of roof (where panels would go) $11,135
Solar panel system $56,150
Total $67,285

How would we pay for the solar panels?

Designated giving $17,285
Loan through Mennonite Church USA* $50,000

* Mennonite Church USA lends money to congregations for these type of building improvements at a rate of 3.75%. Our
monthly repayment for a 15-yr loan would be $360.

We have submitted grant proposals totaling $30,000 to assist in funding this project. However, we want to
proceed as if that funding does not materialize. If we receive the grants, they will go to pay down the loan.
How soon would the solar panels pay for themselves?

If electric costs remain constant (we know this is unrealistic since First Energy submitted a request in May
2022 to the Public Utilities Commission for a rate increase) and we do nothing to reduce our electric use, then
the solar panels should pay for themselves in 13 years. Current life expectance of the solar panels is 25+ years.

Creation Care Committee: Jean Landis, Kate Heinzel, Matt Rook, Jim Rosenberger, Marvin Hall




